800 Independence Ave., 8. W.

U.S. Department Washington, D). C. 20591
of Tansportation

Fedaral Avigtion
Administration

MAR 2 8 2018

Mr. Andy Leimer

Federal Communications Commission
7435 Oakland Mills Road

Columbia, MD 21046

Dear Mr. Lemmer:

The Federal Aviation Administration, Spectrum Engineering Services Group received the
notification letter of its filing with the Federal Communications Commission (FCC). The
application is for certification of the Icom radio IC-A16 with FCC ID AFJ405200 and
IC-A120 with FCC ID AFJ369710.

We have completed the review process of the information submitted by Icom Inc. We are
withdrawing our non-concurrence letter that was sent on February 11 2019 (see enclosure).
We have concluded that we concur to the FCC granting certification for this equipment.

If you require any additional information, please contact Mr. Michael Weiler (A) Group
Manager, Spectrum Engineering Services Group, at (202) 267-0685 or Mr. Jae Shin,
Electronics Engineer, Spectrum Planning and International Team, at (202) 267-7365 or via
e-mail jae.w.shin@faa.gov.

Sincerely,

02 S P22

Brian P. Peters (A)
Director, Operations Support

ee:
Atsushi Tomiyvama
masaakitakahashif@icomamerica.com

Enclosure



Lastsare

800 independence Ave., 5. W.

el Washington, B. C. 20591
of Trarsporation ashington, 0. C. 2059

Federnl Aviotfion
Administration

FEB 11 2018

Mr. Andy Leimer

Federal Communications Commission
7435 Qakland Mills Road

Columbia, MD 21046

Dear Mr. Leimer:

The Federal Aviation Administration, Spectrum Engineering Services Group received the
notification letter from Icom America Inc, that they filed with the Federal Commumications
Commission (FCC). The application is for certification of the Icom radio IC-A16 with FCC
ID AFJ405200 and IC-A120 with FCC ID AFJ369710.

We have completed the review process of the information submitted by Icom America Inc.
We do not concur with the FCC granting certification for this equipment. The frequency
bands from 117.975 MHz to 137 MHz are strictly for Air Traffic Control purposes. Use of
these radios for an airport shuttle bus and ground crew is not allowed.

If you require any additional information, please contact Mr. Ian Atkins, Group Manager,
Spectrum Engineering Services Group, at (202) 267-7531 or Mr. Jae Shin, Electronics
Engineer, Spectrum Planning and International Team, at (202) 267-7365 or via

e-mail jae. w.shin@faa.gov.

Sincerely,

e
Atsushi Tomiyama
masaakitakahashi@icomamerica.com



